# **DURHAM NUCLEAR HEALTH COMMITTEE (DNHC)**

Friday, January 20, 2023 Durham Regional Headquarters 605 Rossland Road East, Whitby

1:00 PM Virtual Meeting from the Regional Council Chambers

Please note: In an effort to help mitigate the spread of COVID-19, Committee members and guests are being asked to participate in meetings electronically. All members of the public may view the Durham Nuclear Health Committee meetings via live streaming at <a href="https://calendar.durham.ca/meetings">https://calendar.durham.ca/meetings</a> instead of attending in person.

## **REVISED AGENDA**

- **1.0 ADOPTION OF AGENDA** (Dr. Robert Kyle)
- 2.0 ADOPTION OF MINUTES of November 18, 2022 (Dr. Robert Kyle & Paulo Correia)
- **3.0 CORRESPONDENCE** (Dr. Robert Kyle & Paulo Correia)
  - 3.1 Dr. Robert Kyle received a resignation email from DNHC member Dr. David Gorman, effective November 18, 2022. Dr. Gorman enjoyed serving on the DNHC for the past 11 years. Dr. Kyle emailed Dr. Gorman on November 18, 2022 thanking the member for his many years of service to the committee.
  - 3.2 Dr. Robert Kyle's office received the Minutes of the Pickering Nuclear Generating Station (NGS) Community Advisory Council virtual meeting held on September 20, 2022 and the Joint Pickering NGS and Darlington NGS Community Advisory Council virtual meetings held on November 15, 2022.
  - 3.3 Dr. Robert Kyle received a report from Paulo Correia. One email was received on November 18<sup>th</sup> from C. Drimmie. The email was referred to the appropriate presenter and organization. The public member has received a response.
  - 3.4 Dr. Robert Kyle received a letter from Mark Hughey, General Manager, Canadian Nuclear Laboratories(CNL), Historic Waste Program Management Office, thanking Dr. Robert Kyle and the DNHC for the intervention letter of support received for the Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission's (CNSC) Public Hearing, on the Consolidated Port Granby Project and Port Hope Area Initiative licence renewal, held on November 22 and 23, 2022. Mark's letter was dated December 5, 2022.
  - 3.5 Dr. Robert Kyle's office received a news release from the CNSC on December 20<sup>th</sup>. The CNSC renewed the waste nuclear substance licence for <u>CNL's Port Hope Area Initiative</u>, which includes the Port Granby Project, until December 31, 2032.
  - 3.6 Dr. Robert Kyle's office received a news release from the CNSC on December 30<sup>th</sup>, 2022 sharing <u>CNSC highlights for 2022</u>.

#### **4.0 PRESENTATIONS**

- 4.1 Updates by Emergency Management Office (EMO), concerning its Significant Nuclear Emergency Preparedness Activities in 2022 and its Plans for 2023 in Durham Region (Michael Munro, Deputy Chief, Nuclear, Radiological & Scientific Response Programs, EMO)
- 4.2 Progress Report by Durham Emergency Management (DEM) concerning its Significant Nuclear Emergency Preparedness Activities in 2022 and its Plans for 2023 (James Kilgour, Director, Durham Emergency Management (DEM) and Jessica Eng, Deputy Director, DEM)
- 4.3 Progress Report by Ontario Power Generation (OPG) concerning its Significant Nuclear Emergency Preparedness Activities in 2022 and its Plans for 2023 in Durham Region (Stan Whatmough, Section Manager, Programs, Enterprise Emergency Management, OPG)
- 4.4 Progress Report by Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission (CNSC) concerning its 'Potassium Iodide Pill Working Group' (Lee Casterton, Senior Regulatory Program Officer, Pickering Regulatory Program Division, CNSC)

## **5.0 COMMUNICATIONS**

5.1 Community Issues at Pickering Nuclear & Darlington Nuclear (Carrie-Anne Atkins, Manager, Corporate Relations)

#### **6.0 OTHER BUSINESS**

- 6.1 Future Topics for the DNHC to Consider (Dr. Robert Kyle)
- 6.2 Scheduled DNHC meetings in 2023
  - o April 21- Virtual
  - o June 16
  - o September 22
  - o November 17

## 7.0 NEXT MEETING

April 21, 2023 - Virtual Durham Regional Headquarters 605 Rossland Road East, Whitby 1:00 PM Meeting

#### **8.0 ADJOURNMENT**